TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 <u>tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au</u>
Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164
Facebook Page - <u>Click here</u>

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. <u>Curriculum Day</u> A reminder that no students are required at school tomorrow families need to make alternative arrangements. All staff will be at Shepparton at a Professional Development on the BIG WRITE program. This is our 2nd Curriculum Day for the year. School will resume on Wednesday as per normal photo day.
- 2. School Photos Envelopes are due now for the Photo Day on Wednesday 20th April. Family envelopes can be collected from the office if needed.
- 3. <u>Life Ed. Van</u> This program will be at our school on Thursday 21st April. A reminder that Permission Forms are due along with a payment of \$4 per student. Again, special thanks to the Tallygaroopna Lions Club who subsidise a large portion of this program.
- 4. Wreath and Anzac Biscuits (ANZAC Day) Philippa Collins has again offered to put together a school wreath for ANZAC Day on Thursday 21st April. Any donations of flowers for this would be greatly appreciated. The Grade 2/3's will be making Anzac Biscuits on the 21st April as well.
- 5. <u>Grade 3/4 Camp</u> The Medical Form, the Campers Agreement and the Parental Permission Form are all due now. Students will not be able to attend the camp unless these forms are returned. A reminder that the payment of \$200 needs to be paid by Wednesday 27th April contact the office if a payment plan is needed. The Curumbene camp is from Wednesday 4th May to Friday 6th May.
- <u>6. Cross Country</u> This has been confirmed for Friday 6th May at Princess Park in Shepparton and students in Grade 5/6 will have an opportunity to participate in this program. As only up to 12 students will attend this day, we will rely on cars for transport. If you can assist let me know ASAP please. I will be taking my car on this day and permission forms will go home soon. There is no cost for this day and we will leave at 12.15pm and return at 3pm.
- 7. Reward Day (Grade 4/5/6) Students in the Senior Grade will have an opportunity to participate in a Games Day Reward Program on Wednesday afternoon. Information was put on Tiqbiz over the weekend.
- 8. Cooking with Mrs Forman This continues this week and on Tuesday next week and students involved at lunch time are: Chantelle, Savannah, Benjamin, Nicholas, Jade and Lilly on Thursday and Tom, Josh, Declan J, Jimmy, Lachlan and Jai next Tuesday.
- 9. Public Holiday / Newsletter Monday is ANZAC Day and is a Public Holiday so no students will be required at school. School will resume on Tuesday next week and the newsletter will go home then. The ANZAC Day Service at Shepparton begins at 11am and our school will be represented on this day. There will also be a historical display and barbeque lunch held at Tallygaroopna Hall on this day starting at 11.30am. Student work will also be displayed.
- 10. Auditions (Production) These will begin Friday lunchtime this week and will continue next week as well. All Grade 4/5/6 students should be preparing for this now and they have had scripts for the last month to assist them with this process. We hope to announce the cast in a couple of weeks' time.
- 11. AFEA Next week, we anticipate that students in Grade 4/5/6 will be begin completing the Australian Fitness Education Award. This program focuses on specific tasks which focus on Stamina, Strength and Flexibility and all results are confidential. See Mr Brodie for more details if needed.
- 12. Random Acts of Kindness Congratulations to both Oscar and Tait who organised kind gestures for 2 other students last week. Students performing the random task this week are Zacary and Harvey.
- 13. School Fees We have had a wonderful response to this so far and this is attributed to the transparency with the Parent Payment letter that was sent home at the beginning of the year. A reminder that fees are now due unless alternate arrangements have been made with the school office.
- <u>14. Sporting Schools Program</u> This program began today with AFL (footy) being held. No session will be held next Monday because of ANZAC Day. Basketball will begin next week on Tuesday 26th April. Enrolment forms went home with the newsletter last week.
- 15. OSH Care is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week. A new enrolment form is to be completed for each child on an annual basis. These can be collected at the office and are available on our school website.
- 16. Parents Club The next meeting will be held on Thursday 28th April. Agenda items will focus on dates for the Movie Night, School Disco and End of Year Excursion so it is recommended that as many parents come along as possible so that everyone can have input into these dates.
- 17. Library / Playgroup These will both be held on Thursday. Everyone is welcome at Playgroup and all library books need to be returned. Our new Library teacher for the rest of the year is Katherine Gundry.

David Brodie (Principal)
Small Schools Website - http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/